Bonne Femme Stakeholder Committee Minutes 11 Oct., ‘04 
Members Present: Annie Pope, George Montgomery, Steven Sapp, Stephen Cheavens, Amelia Cottle, Ben Londeree, Stephanie Smith, Glen Ehrhardt, Jane Travlos.

Members Absent: Bill Crockett, Mary Lou Mayse, Randal Clark, Don Stamper, Carol 
Van Gorp, David Bedan, Larry Henneke, David Grant, Steve Sowers.
Others present:

Policy Committee: Karen Miller, Jerry Wade.

Steering Committee: Bill Florea, Terry Frueh, Roxie Campbell, Scott Schulte.

Meeting ran 2 hours

Policy Committee Perspective:

Jerry Wade and Karen Miller discussed the importance of the Stakeholder Committee; in essence, since this watershed is special to the citizens of Boone County for numerous and varied reasons, have a good plan of how it will develop in the future is extremely important.  Jerry, Karen, and their counterparts cannot be the ones starting the necessary process of change; instead, they need for it to start at the grassroots, which is represented by the Stakeholder Committee.  

In addition, some statutory obstacles to planning were presented. For example, under Dillon’s Rule, Boone County only has the authority to do what the state explicitly grants it. This was problematic when the County had to comply with stormwater regulations, but did not have the authority to do so.  The state has since changed the statutes to allow Dillon’s Rule counties to comply with stormwater regulations.
Clarification of Stakeholder plan and decision process:


A handout (Stakeholder Planning Process.doc) was discussed to clarify the watershed plan the Stakeholders are developing. The Stakeholders are currently part-way through the second step. 

Then, another handout (Decision Process Flow Chart.doc) was discussed clarifying what happens to the plan the Stakeholders complete.  
Stakeholder Attendance:


Concern was raised that many people were not attending meetings regularly.  This is problematic since absentees’ input is not included, and because they are not witness to how the group evolves and where they are concerning specific issues. Although everybody understands that other aspects of people’s lives takes precedence over this group, the Stakeholders are wanting some minimum attendance requirements to remain active on the Committee. They asked for guidance from the Policy Committee both as to what those requirements should be, and how to replace members if they are off the Stakeholder Committee. 

Next Stakeholder Committee Meeting:
The next meeting will be at 7 p.m., November 8th at Boone County Fire Protection District Headquarters.  The members will be deciding on ground rules, and discussing the list of issues to narrow it and further clarify the issues.   

